LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION SOUTH AREA
MONDAY 21 JUNE 2010
MEETING SUMMARY: ISSUES AND RECOMMENDATIONS

Agendas and minutes for these meetings available at www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk
	
	Attendance List
	

	
	DISTRICT AND EPHA AGENDA (a.m.)
(Notes below)
Sue Faulkner, South Area Improvement Manager
Gillian Brinded, South Chair

Presentation: 

How to succeed through failure
Workshops:
· Loss and separation
· Storytelling
· Talk 5 Writing
SEPHA meeting and AGM


	New Headteachers welcomed 

Debbie Allen

Hadleigh Juniors

Iain Birtwell

Greensted Juniors 

Richard Green

Grove Wood Primary 

Dave Walton

Woodham Ley Primary

Dale Watson

Wyburns Primary

Rachel Welch

Waterman Primary

Farewell to the following Headteachers:

Pauline George

Wickford Infants 

Mike Jones

Hockley Primary

Kate Mansfield

Hadleigh Juniors  

Chris Pratt

Montgomerie Juniors
Natalie Sansom

Kents Hills Juniors

Barbara Spratt

Wakering Primary 

Veronica Wallace

Thundersley Primary
Chris Webster

Kingston School/Millhouse Juniors 
Rob Long
Rob Long
Rachel Elliot and Julie White, and pupils from Ghyllgrove Infants
Gillian Brinded and Verity Shaw, Abacus Primary
Chair 


Brenda Dalley (Hadleigh Infants)
Vice-Chair

Sean Tobin (Merrylands Primary)

Treasurer

Alison Blant (Pitsea Juniors) 

Wickford

Pauline MacMillan (Oakfield Primary)


Billericay 

Vaughan Collier (Buttsbury Juniors) 

Rochford

Chris Eshmade (Canewdon CE Primary) 




Marion Still (Barling Magna Primary) 

Rayleigh 

Megan Jenkins (Riverside Primary) 
Brentwood
          
Phil Manterfield  (Ingatestone & Fryerning Junior)

Canvey Island

Gill Chapman (Leigh Beck Infant) 

Benfleet               
To be confirmed

Castle Point

To be confirmed

Basildon East/Pitsea  
Jenny McCutcheon (Fairhouse Juniors)

Basildon West      
Sean Tobin (Merrylands Primary)
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	AREA AGENDA

Welcome, introductions and update
	Terry Reynolds, Director for Learning

	p 2-6
	Primary behaviour developments
	Gareth Jones, Head of Secondary Improvement  

	p 6-7
	21st Century Schools: World Class Primary schools
	Alison Fiala, Head of Primary Improvement

Sue Faulkner, Area Improvement Manager

	p 7-9
	Essex Formula Review
	Jim MacDonald, Schools Finance Manager

Geoff Boyd, Mouchel

	p 9-10
	Update: Diabetes in schools

Implications of the new admissions code 

Community Cohesion, PVE and Equalities conference
	Alison Fiala, Head of Primary Improvement

	p 11-13
	Essex School Improvement Transformation Project
	Phillip Rice (TSU Portfolio Manager)

	p 13-14
	Enjoy and Achieve Area Development Group Action Plan – oracy showcase
	Sue Faulkner, Area Improvement Manager

	p 14-15
	Key dates
	SOUTH meetings with the Local Authority officers 2009/2010 -at The Belvedere

Wednesday 17 November 2010

Wednesday 9March 2011

Wednesday 15 June 2011

Annual General Meetings     

Friday 2 July 2010  Chelmsford City Football Club

Deputy Heads’ Conference   Friday 8 October 2010      Stansted Hilton

Headteachers’ Conference    Friday 25 March 2011 Stock Brook Country Club    

	*Page numbers refer to the full minutes (posted on the website) of the Summer term Area meetings with LA Officers and Headteachers.


LA /ESSEX PRIMARY HEADS’ ASSOCIATION SOUTH AREA

DISTRICT AND AREA MEETING
MONDAY 21 JUNE 2010

ATTENDANCE

	Present

	
	
	

	Basildon/Billericay/Wickford District
	Rochford/Rayleigh
	

	Alison Blant
	Pitsea Juniors 
	Debbie Allen
	Hadleigh Juniors 

	Gillian Brinded
	Abacus Primary
	Brenda Dalley
	Hadleigh Infant & Nursery

	Mabel Butcher
	The Phoenix Primary 
	Monica Dimmock
	Glebe Infants

	Iris Cerny
	Whitmore Junior
	Chris Eshmade
	Canewdon School

	Gill Chapman
	Leigh Beck Infants & Nursery
	Mike Jones
	Hockley Primary 

	Vaughan Collier
	Buttsbury Junior
	Stephen Keeley
	Holt Farm Juniors

	Lyn Corderoy 
	Grange Primary 
	Travis Martinson
	Glebe Juniors & UHI

	Melissa Eades 
	Sunnymede Infants 
	Caroline Miller
	Edward Francis Infants

	Tim Eastwell
	Lincewood Primary
	Lorna Pigram 
	St Nicholas CE Primary 

	Jo Farrow
	Greensted Infants & Nursery
	Lou Reck
	Down Hall Primary

	Wendy Foster
	Millhouse Infants
	Maureen Sealeaf
	Stambridge Primary

	Pauline George
	Wickford Infants 
	Gary Soars
	Edward Francis Junior

	Marilyn Hampton
	Bardfield Primary
	Nikki Stevens
	St Teresa’s Catholic Primary

	Lynette Higgins
	The Len Wastell Infant School
	Ann Stewart
	Ashingdon School

	Glenys Jones
	Fairhouse Infants 
	Marion Still
	Barling Magna Primary

	Huma Karim
	Noak Bridge Primary
	Dale Watson
	Wyburns Primary

	Debbie Loveless
	Kingswood Infants 
	Brentwood
	

	Hilary Luckman


	Quilters Infants
	Chris Beazley
	St Mary’s CE Primary, Shenfield 

	Pauline MacMillan
	Oakfield Primary
	Margaret Cooper
	Doddinghurst CE Juniors

	Jenny McCutcheon 
	Fairhouse Juniors
	Karen Gibbons
	Blackmore Primary 

	Harriet Phelps-Knights

	Janet Duke Infants
	Wayne Harris
	Long Ridings Primary 

	John Peoples
	St Peter’s Catholic Primary
	Shelagh Harvey
	Ingatestone Infants

	Isobel  Unite
	Brightside Primary 
	Caroline L’Estrange
	St Thomas of Canterbury Infants

	Sean Tobin
	Merrylands Primary
	Phil Manterfield 
	Ingatestone & Fryerning Juniors

	Alison Waite
	Hilltop Juniors
	Paula Masters
	Holly Trees Primary 

	Kevin Watts
	Northlands Juniors 
	Matt O’Grady
	West Horndon Primary

	Chris Webster
	Kingston Primary/Millhouse Jun
	Andy Scott-Evans 
	St Thomas of Canterbury CE Juniors

	
	
	
	

	In Attendance  
	
	Helen Craig/Sue Wilson
	Downham Primary 

	Pam Langmead

	EPHA Manager 
	Jacqui Barber
	Rettendon Primary

	Apologies
	
	Amanda Buckland-Garnett
	Collingwood Primary

	Pat Brown
	Ghyllgrove Infants
	Anthea Kenna
	Cathedral CE Primary

	Simon Harbrow
	Westwood Primary
	Lynne Middleton
	Woodville Primary

	Karen MacKenzie
	Hilltop Infants
	Patrick White
	Basildon Excellence Cluster

	LA Officers
	
	
	

	Terry Reynolds
	Director for Learning
	Rob Long
	

	Sue Faulkner
	South Area Improvement Manager
	Rachel Elliot
Julie White
	Ghyllgrove Infants 
Ghyllgrove Infants

	Alison Fiala
	Primary Improvement 
	Verity Shaw
	Abacus Primary

	Gareth Jones
	Head of Secondary Improvement  
	
	

	Jim MacDonald
	Schools Finance Manager 
	
	

	Geoff Boyd
	Mouchel
	
	

	Olive Newland
	Head of Traded Services
	
	

	Phillip Rice
	TSU Portfolio
	
	

	Heidi Barton
	ECC Primary Link Officer
	
	


Note: If your attendance or apologies have not been noted please contact the EPHA Administrative Assistant at langmead@tesco.net for amendment.

	
	SOUTH EPHA DISTRICT MEETING MINUTES 21 June 2010

	

	1.
	WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS 

Gillian Brinded, Chair of SEPHA, and Sue Faulkner, the South Area Improvement Manager, welcomed headteachers to the district and area meeting. 

	

	2.
	HOW TO SUCCEED THROUGH FAILURE
A presentation by Rob Long
Rob noted that the traditional method of behaviour management in school involves using carrots and sticks. However, he argued that we need to move from a fixed model of intelligence, meaning that if you fail you don’t move on, to a fluid model, whereby failure is used to inform change.

He stressed the importance of resilience – essential for emotional awareness, master and relationships. Rob reminded headteachers that out of all the children/young people in a school, around 80% will need relatively little support, 17% will need a bit more support, and 3% will need loads of support. He argued that we need a different model of behaviour management for the 3%, because they don’t respond in the same way as the vast majority of children.
“To understand is hard.

Once one understands, action is easy.”

Sun Yat Sen

Rob shared a number of essential mantras for headteachers to absorb:

· Fight fire with…water

· Analyse, don’t…personalise

· The problem is the problem… not the child

· Behavioural mistakes are…learning opportunities

Resources mentioned by Rob included: 

“Kid Skills” Ben Firman

“Bounce – how champions are made.” Matthew Syed

“Behaviour for Learning” Todd Ellis

“Punished by Rewards” Alfie Kohn

“Mindset” Carol Dweck
Rob’s presentation can be found on the EPHA website

Rob can be contacted on kac45@dial.pipex.com
 
	

	3.
A
B
C


	WORKSHOPS 
Loss and Separation
A presentation by Rob Long
Rob led an interesting and informative workshop on understanding loss and separation and the impact for children and young people. He argued that, depending on many factors, children following bereavement or loss will either act out, or turn in on themselves.

He mentioned a couple of useful books including, “The short introduction to Attachment and Attachment Disorder” by Colby Pearce, and “The boy who was raised as a dog” by Dr Bruce Perry and Maia Szalavitz.
Storytelling
A presentation by Rachel Elliot and Julie White, and pupils from Ghyllgrove Infants

Mrs Elliott and Miss White explained that Ghyllgrove Infants had identified a lack of knowledge of stories and fairytales among their infants, coupled with a lack of understanding of how to tell stories.

The school focused on developing storytelling using Pie Corbett’s Bumper Book of Story telling. Other useful resources have included “How to teach story writing” and Jumpstart Storymaking”.
The teachers, and pupils from Years 1 and 2, Ben, Mollie, Sam, Hailey and Ellie, then retold the story of “The Magic Porridge Pot” explaining how they innovate the story, such as making substitutions, retaining the basic elements but changing characters and events. 
Talk 5 Writing
A presentation by Gillian Brinded, Headteacher, and Verity Shaw, teacher at Abacus Primary
Talk for Writing grew out of a series of workshops that professional writer Pie Corbett presented on behalf of the National Strategies in 2008 and is built around the experience of teachers who subsequently developed these approaches in their own classrooms.

Talk strategies include:

1. Book-talk

‘Book-talk’ is the extended opportunity to use talk to explore children’s personal and collective responses to a text as readers.

It is categorically not a barrage of closed ‘comprehension’ questions but rather an open-ended eliciting and development of response.

After careful reading of a shared text, the teacher often best initiates ‘book-talk’ with open invitations such as, ‘Tell me what you thought/felt about...’, ‘What came into your mind when you read… ’, or ‘Have you come across anything like this before?’ and then focuses on extending the children’s responses with prompts such as, ‘Tell me more about…’, ‘What led you to think that?’ or ‘Can you extend that idea a bit for us?’. Frequently, groups of children can be supported and encouraged to feed off each other’s thinking and talking, with prompts such as ‘Do you agree or did anyone have a different response to that story/paragraph/sentence/word?’ In this way rich exchanges often occur, helping children to develop and extend their own responses.

2. Writer-talk

‘Writer-talk’ is the articulation of the thinking and creative processes involved in all stages of the act of writing; talk that helps children to think and behave like a writer (and indeed consider themselves to be one).

3. Storytelling and story-making 

This involves the learning and repeating of oral stories, building children’s confidence to develop them through telling and then extending that development into writing; later creating ‘new’ stories orally as a preparation and rehearsal for writing.

4. Word and language games

Talk games and activities can be used to:

· stimulate and develop vocabulary;

· ‘warm up’ the imagination and tune children in to more creative thinking;

· orally develop a character;

· orally develop a setting.

5. Role-play and drama

There are many examples in the Primary Framework of the effective use of role-play and drama activities, such as ‘hot-seating’ and ‘conscience alley’, at various stages of the reading–writing teaching sequence. Additional helpful suggestions can be found in Shakespeare for all ages and stages (DCSF 00470-2008BKT-EN).


	

	4.      
 a)

b)

c)

d)
e)

f)

g)


	SEPHA ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Thank you and farewell to the following headteachers:
Pauline George

Wickford Infants 

Mike Jones

Hockley Primary

Kate Mansfield

Hadleigh Juniors  

Chris Pratt

Montgomerie Juniors

Natalie Sansom

Kents Hills Juniors

Barbara Spratt

Wakering Primary 

Veronica Wallace
Thundersley Primary

Chris Webster

Kingston School/Millhouse Juniors 

New headteachers in the area welcomed:

Debbie Allen

Hadleigh Juniors

Iain Birtwell

Greensted Juniors 

Richard Green

Grove Wood Primary 

Dave Walton

Woodham Ley Primary

Dale Watson

Wyburns Primary

Rachel Welch

Waterman Primary

CHAIR’S REPORT 

Gillian Brinded, the Chair of SEPHA, noted that the 2009/10 school year had been a good 

year for SEPHA. The South Headteachers had enjoyed a wide variety of presenters and had been particularly inspired by the expertise and experience of colleague headteachers, and presenters such as Rob Long and Bethan Rees. She thanked all those who had led workshops and presentations, and reminded colleagues to feedback what they would like to see at future meetings. 

She also thanked the Local Delivery Group representative heads, Sue Faulkner, the South Area Improvement Manager, and those headteachers who represent EPHA on working groups and consultations. 

Gillian noted that she is stepping down after over ten years as SEPHA Chair – she first got involved in 1998! South Headteachers agreed that she has led SEPHA exceptionally well and will be very much missed in her leadership role.  

FEEDBACK FROM THE EPHA EXECUTIVE MEETING 
i) The Summer term EPHA newsletter, including dates for the 2010/11 school year, was circulated to headteachers at the meeting -these can also be found on the Newsletter page of the EPHA website www.essexprimaryheads.co.uk. 

ii) The EPHA Executive meets termly to discuss topical and strategic issues with the Local Authority. At the Summer term meeting on 28 April discussions focused on:

· Primary headteacher workload – a standing item on the EPHA Executive agenda

· The LA review of future working – their “transformation” agenda

· The restructure of support for behaviour and attendance in Essex

· The route for complaints about School Improvement Advisers 

· The implications of the boycott of Key Stage 2 tests by some schools

iii) 2010 Key Stage 2 SATs 

At the summer term meeting on 28 April 2010 the EPHA Executive discussed the implications for colleagues who are planning to boycott the tests this year. 

It was argued that EPHA is not a union and therefore does not (and cannot) have an association view on the SATs boycott. There was however, a strong feeling that even though not all headteachers are planning to boycott the SATs, many heads are supportive of their colleagues who have taken that decision and EPHA would hope that the LA would not be seeking to penalise those headteachers who are taking part in industrial action following a legally held ballot.

iv) EPHA County Annual General Meeting

It was noted that the EPHA Annual General Meeting would be held on Friday 2 July 2010 at the Chelmsford City Football Club. The AGM is free to all headteachers and will include lunch, the AGM itself and, this year, a presentation by John Turner of Outspark on “Thinker’s Games”, a fast-paced session of adaptable classroom games to make serious thinking irresistible. 
A flyer and the agenda for the 2010 Annual General Meeting were circulated at the meeting. 

TREASURER’S REPORT 

Alison Blant noted that the SEPHA accounts are currently being audited.
EPHA Annual Subscription

The EPHA subscription will remain at £100 for the 2010/2011 financial year, to be collected in the Summer term by the Area treasurers, with £10 being retained by each Area as is currently the case. The subscription will be reviewed in the Spring term 2011 by the EPHA Executive. The EPHA Manager confirmed that she will send an invoice out to all schools in the internal post in the week commencing 28 June 2010, which will include a letter explaining what the annual subscriptions are used for.
ELECTION OF OFFICERS AND LOCAL DELIVERY GROUP REPRESENTATIVES         

Chair 


Brenda Dalley (Hadleigh Infants)
Vice-Chair

Sean Tobin (Merrylands Primary)

Treasurer

Alison Blant (Pitsea Juniors) 

Wickford

Pauline MacMillan (Oakfield Primary)


Billericay 

Vaughan Collier (Buttsbury Juniors) 

Rochford

Chris Eshmade (Canewdon CE Primary) 




Marion Still (Barling Magna Primary) 

Rayleigh 

Megan Jenkins (Riverside Primary) 
Brentwood
          
Phil Manterfield  (Ingatestone & Fryerning Junior)

Canvey Island

Gill Chapman (Leigh Beck Infant) 

Benfleet               
To be confirmed

Castle Point

To be confirmed

Basildon East/Pitsea  
Jenny McCutcheon (Fairhouse Juniors)

Basildon West      
Sean Tobin (Merrylands Primary)
The officers and Local Delivery Group representatives were thanked for the hard work that they do on behalf of headteachers in the South Area and for agreeing to continue in their roles or taking on new positions. In particular Gillian Brinded was thanked by colleagues for the huge amount that she has done to support local headteachers since she first became involved with SEPHA in 1998, and it was recognised that she has given up a great deal of time voluntarily to ensure that the area is well led and managed. She will be very much missed.
APPOINTMENT OF A LIAISION OFFICER FOR EPHA

The workload of the EPHA Executive members has increased and headteachers are asked to represent their colleagues on numerous committees, groups and consultations. Mike Blant, a former headteacher in Essex and member of the SEPHA Executive for many years, has recently begun to work for EPHA as Liaison Officer. His role will be to attend a number of specified meetings and also to develop effective consultation with headteachers across Essex. It has always been a challenge to ensure that primary heads are properly represented, and that the varied and wide-ranging views and opinions of headteachers are taken into account and it is hoped that Mike’s involvement with EPHA will support the Executive and other heads. 
	

	5.
a)

b)

	ANY OTHER BUSINESS

Patrick White, from the Basildon Excellence Cluster, noted that a Leadership and Management course is being offer by CK Academy. A briefing is to be held on 6 July (with a free lunch!).

More information is available from CK Academy:

www.ckacademy.co.uk
Telephone 01268 524090

Email: admin@ckacademy.co.uk

The following key dates were noted:

SOUTH meetings with the Local Authority officers 2009/2010 -at The Belvedere

Wednesday 17 November 2010

Wednesday 9March 2011

Wednesday 15 June 2011

Annual General Meetings     

Friday 2 July 2010  Chelmsford City Football Club

Deputy Heads’ Conference   Friday 8 October 2010      Stansted Hilton
Information will go out to all schools at the end of the June in the internal post.

Headteachers’ Conference    Friday 25 March 2011 Stock Brook Country Club    
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